Mount St Catherine’s 

Primary School



September 2023
Dear Parents & Guardians, 
As we begin a new school year, I would like to welcome everyone back to school and give a very special welcome to the boys and girls who are joining our Primary 1,  Nest and Den classes for the first time. We also welcome those children who have transferred from other schools locally and internationally. 

There will be many exciting events and occasions celebrated throughout the school year, but we will keep you informed of these in future newsletters. We shared in so many community events last year and I must say a warm thank you to the wider Armagh community who were so generous and supportive and of the amazing work that goes on here day in and day out, as well as our own fabulous parents and staff. 
I can assure you that in everything we do, your child remains at the heart. 

Many Thanks

Mrs AM McLaughlin

Acting principal
School Developments

The school has undergone renovation of two classrooms over the holiday in preparation for the two Specialised Classes: The Nest and the Den.  Many thanks to Mrs O Hara (premises manager) who has done sterling work throughout this summer to facilitate all this work.

The Nest and the Den are two new classes with a small group setting for pupils with additional learning needs. A small number of our pupils have transferred to the classes and a few children are moving form other schools. We welcome them warmly. 

Class List for 2023-2024
P1/2- Mrs Jordan & Mrs McGivern with Ms Murtagh
P2/3- Mrs Devlin & Mrs Coleman with Miss Kennedy
P4- Mrs McFadden with Mrs Murray and Miss Morris
P5-  Mrs McNicholl with Mrs Callaghan and Ms McKeown
P6/7- Miss Rafferty with Mrs Briedis & Miss Morris
P6/7- Mr Hughes with Mrs Basketfield & Mrs Kelly
The Nest- Mrs Brogan with Mrs Murphy & Mrs Haffey
The Den- Mrs McCaul with Mrs Lappin 
The Beehive- Mrs Coleman with Mrs Cruickshank
Vice Principal and Senco- Mrs McKenna

School Medical Records

If there are any changes in your child’s medical conditions please inform school. Eg: allergies and food intolerances. 
NUT ALLERGIES
Please be aware that we have pupils in our school with severe nut allergies, so we are a NUT-FREE school. This includes any products containing nuts or seeds. No adult or child may bring these items on to the premises.  Thank you


Morning routine
Breakfast Club is available in the Windmill Restaurant 8-8.45am for £1. This is a drop -in service, no need to book. 

 Please do not leave children in the yard before 8.45am as there is no supervision until this time and therefore the children are not safe or insured should an accident occur. Supervising staff will open the small gate at 8.45am. 

We encourage parents to drop children with an adult,  not to wait in the yard as we find that they quickly settle to play with friends. 
Dinner Money

Dinner money is £2.60 a day (£13.00 per week).  Please send money in a sealed envelope with your child’s name and class on it, to the class teacher (Not the school office) on a Monday only.  

Sets of dinner money envelopes are for sale in shops such as home bargains.
Breakfast / Snack
Last year we found it very successful to offer all the pupils an early morning snack of fresh fruit, milk and toast. We found concentration better in the morning and there was less wastage of lunch-time food. We would like to continue this but this year we are making a small weekly charge towards the cost of the food. Some local charities  supported this financially last year and hopefully will this year too. 

Each child is asked to pay £2 per week snack money please. 
After School Care
2-3 pm 

We will continue to offer 2-3pm care for P1,2 and 3 for parents you have two pick-ups. This is The Chill out Club. Children can stay with our staff for a small fee of £2 per day. Just let the teacher of your child know if they are staying and send the money in a labelled envelope please. 
3-6pm 

We would like to find out how many families would be interested in an After- School Childcare facility 3-6pm. This may be a pick - up service initially and develop into an on- site service only if we had enough interest .
It will be run by Fun 4u, which is an Out- of- School Care Provider fully registered with Social Services.

The charges would be £18.30 for 3-6pm sessions. Please remember that working parents can apply for childcare cost help from HMRC. 

https://www.nidirect.gov.uk/articles/help-paying-approved-childcare

If you are a working or studying parent who is interested in using after- school childcare please contact Mrs Mc Laughlin as soon as possible - preferably this week- so we can make arrangements.

Thank you

Father Peter MC Anenly

Fr.  Peter Mc Anenly will move to a new Parish in Tyrone soon and we would like to wish him all blessings, health and happiness in his new parish. He has been a dedicated and caring chaplain to our staff and pupils as well as serving faithfully on our Board of Governors for nine years now. We will miss his regular presence in our school. 
Beginning of Year School Mass

We hope to celebrate our new academic school year and all the gifts it will bring with a school mass in the school hall on Thursday 5th October at 11am.  Parents who are available are welcome.
Playgroup

Our playgroup – ‘Mount Saint Catherine’s Little Buds’ – continues to thrive. It is still located to the Mobile at the side of the main school building.  The leader is Miss Briege Delaney and the deputy is Mrs Maura Mc Cleary.   We would like to take this opportunity to wish staff and pupils there all the best. If you think your child could benefit from a playgroup place  for next year (2024) please contact them on 028 37511003 for more information and a registration form.  The playgroup is already full for this academic year as it is very successful and popular. So if you do have a toddler now is the time to contact them for next year. 

School Support Group/ PTA

A number of events and fundraisers were held last year by the above group and a number of initiatives have been planned for this year. A new interactive whiteboard has just been bought for the P1 &2 class by the funds raised by the group. 

Thank you so much to everyone who supported the events such as the Pre-loved Sale and Brown Penny collections. 

The first School Support Group meeting will take place on Tuesday, 3rd October at 7.00 pm at the school. New members always welcome and needed. Do you think you could help with ideas and practical work? Please do join and bring a friend!!




Accelerated Reading Programme 

Accelerated Reader will be continued this term to boost reading and comprehension skills with pupils from P4-P7. This programme will be new for P4 but they will soon be experts.  All pupils begin the year with a STAR reading assessment which helps measure their ability and then guide them to choose books at a comfortable level for them. Our programme this year will be co-ordinated by Miss Kaneesha O’Hara who is new to the role. 
Our Goal for 2023/24
The Sacred Heart Network of schools has been inspired by the ‘Heritage and Horizon’ document. Each year we focus on one of the five goals. This year we will be developing the goal of “Faith.”
Staff, parents, governors and pupils will be examining how we best develop a sense of a living faith within and beyond our school. Further details on this and how it is addressed will be forthcoming in a variety of ways. We have an Ethos team that helps drive this forward and parents are welcome to join. Please let us know if you would be interested. 
I would like to thank Mrs Roisin Brogan for her many years serving as the Sacred Heart Network Co-ordinator in our school, working with other Sacred Heart Schools and keeping our unique ethos alive. We welcome Mrs Una McFadden as new co-ordinator for the first time and thank her for accepting the role. 

School website

The school website can be accessed using the following address 

http://www.mountstcatherines.co.uk.  Information regarding school events and 

closures will be updated on this site
School APP

Our main method of school to parents communication is through the school APP- ‘Schools NI’ . Please download it to your mobile so you can be informed of all news and important messages. After downloading, choose Co. Armagh and then Mount St Catherine’s.  Please check daily for messages and updates. 
Healthy eating

This year we will be promoting healthy eating and healthy activity with many sporting and athletic events which we will be undertaking and initiating. One key focus regarding health is the children’s lunchboxes and the staff are very grateful to all the children who have embraced our rules regarding not too many treats. 

This is wonderful and we hope you continue to support this. This is key to good health, counteracting obesity and to begin positive healthy eating habits.

Water in School

As part of our Learning and Teaching Policy we encourage all pupils to bring a bottle of water to school, so that they are well-hydrated through the day. Children are allowed to keep this on the desk. It is helpful if parents label the bottles. 
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A Good Night’s Sleep

Please encourage your child to avail of a good night’s sleep each night as children need to be well rested in order to do well at school.

Swimming Lessons

Swimming lessons will begin soon for P5-P7 pupils. It is an essential part of the curriculum and a life-skill that could be vital one day as well as being healthy and fun. Please get the items you will need ready and talk to your child in a positive way to encourage their interest in swimming. We would love EVERY Mt. St. Catherine’s pupil to leave school as an accomplished swimmer. They will need: A towel, goggles, swim wear and a bag . We have some spare gear- please do ask if you need some. 

School Rules

We are all aware that our pupils are wonderful most of the time, but gentle reminders are important. Our most important rule is that we respect ourselves, and others at all times. Every class will create their own Code of Conduct or Class Charter at the start of the year, allowing pupils to think about how we can all make school a better place by being a positive pupil, showing kindness to all and doing our best at all times. 
Our School Code of Conduct
· We must treat others with respect at all times.

· We respect our school environment.

· We always try our best.

· All pupils are to come to school regularly and on time.

·  We walk when we are moving around the school.

· The school uniform should be worn with pride and dignity (PE uniform to be worn on specified days only).

· Artistic, shaved or coloured hairstyles are not permitted.

· In the interests of safety, only small stud earrings are to be worn.  All jewellery should be removed for PE and games.

· We behave sensibly and treat others with respect when travelling to and from school.

Retirement of Mrs Mc Ardle 
We would like to say how much we will miss Mrs McArdle who has been a member of the school staff for eighteen years. Over those years she has helped and supported so many children and she was very instrumental in making Accelerated Reader a very successful project. She was a key member of the School Ethos Team and led the way by example with her respectful, calm and generous demeanour, all founded in her solid faith. Go well in all your new adventures Mrs McArdle. You were a treasure and a gift. 
Matthew McFadden School Chaplain
We congratulate Matthew our School Chaplain who will be leaving us on 1st September to take up a new post in the Diocese of Down and Connor. Matthew has been a strong faith presence here with us for eight years and helped us develop and maintain our Sacred Heart ethos, journeying with us through all the big events, small events and always with a smile, patience and a sense of humour. We thank him for all he has done and wish him and his family well as he takes this new step in his career and faith journey.
Flu Vaccination

All pupils will receive their flu vaccination during October. This simple but very effective vaccine is easily given with a few nasal drops and nothing to be worried about. The flu can be a serious illness so please consider giving the vaccine to your child. Please return the pink letter asap after receiving it. 
New Staff
We would like to take this opportunity to welcome our new staff member Mrs Devlin in P2/3. We hope that she feels very welcomed and that she enjoys working at Mount Saint Catherine’s P.S. again!!  Some older pupils may remember Mrs Devlin as she did work here previously. 
Twitter

Please take the time to view our school twitter account @MSCArmagh.  This is a great way to keep updated on all school events and activities. Why not check out some of our photos?

School Pupil Teams
Soon each class will be voting for pupils who will represent their friends on these school teams. As a Rights Respecting and Democratic School, we want to involve pupils as much as possible. If you would like to have your voice heard and think you could represent your friends start thinking about the possibilities!

1. ECO Team

2. School Council

3. Head Girl & Head Boy Team

4. Peer Mediator Team

5. Ethos Team

6. ICT Team

7. Library Team

8. Rights Respecting School Team
School Holidays 2023/2024
Parents will be notified if any of the above dates need to be changed. 

	Thursday 31st September 2023
	Autumn Term 

School re-opens for pupils



	Close 2pm – Halloween Break

Monday 30th October 2023


	Friday 27th October 
School closed for Halloween Break

	Monday 6th November 2023
	School re-opens

	Thursday 21st December 2023
	School closed at 11 am for Christmas Holidays

	Monday 4 January 2024
	Spring Term 

School re-opens



	Monday 12 February 2024

Monday 19 February
	School Closed Mid-term

School Re-opens

	Monday 18th March 2024
	St Patrick’s Day school closed

	Thursday 28 March 2024
	School closes at 11.00 am for Easter Holidays

	Monday 8th April 2024
	Summer Term 

School re-opens

	Monday 6th May 2024
	Bank holiday – School Closed

	Friday 24th May 2024
	School closed at 2pm – Half Term Break

	Monday 3rd June 2024
	School re-opens 

	Friday 28th June 2024
	School closed for Summer Holidays at  11 am 


Please note that there will be additional staff training days to be added and that there may be small changes to the above list
2

